VMB Meeting Minutes 11-08-07

The meeting began at 7:15pm with 9 Members in attendance

1. Welcome and introduction of new members

2. Treasurer’s Report – we have a total of $946.58.  A motion was made to pay insurance for the club which is approximately $175.00, motion passed.
3. Review of minutes – waived, no action items.
4. Old Business

· Nominations – end at this meeting.  The following nominations have been made: Rich B. for President, Rudy Muto for V. President, Trevor for V. President, Susie M. for Secretary, and Greg H. for treasurer, and Bob R. for Webmaster.  Voting will take place on December 12th.
· SME trails – Dave currently reviewing ideas for trails.  

· Sals trail maintenance – dates set for November 18th & December 9th.
· Sals Summit – date is Tuesday, November 28th and will be held at Doug’s house.  Dave would like to invite both Greg Duncan and Tom Gettings who have expressed an interest in the trail system here.  Concern was raised regarding some recent trailbuilding that may not be consistent with the original plan that was approved by Salisbury Township.  Doug will draft a statement that will reflect the guidelines that were set forth by Salisbury Township and will also require approval for all work through the VMB Trail Committee.
· Website – Doug is continuing to work on the idea of having bike shops have their own page on the site.

· LL Bean Bike Expo – to be held at the Promenade Shops on Saturday, November 10th.  There will be rides leaving from the shops, one is a Fall Foliage Bike tour which is $10.00 and proceeds benefit Wildlands Conservancy.  Rich & Bob will lead a ride at Sals at 11:30.

5. New Business

· Hunting Regulations at Sals – 2007 regulations will be posted on the website.

· Meeting ideas – discussion regarding ways to increase attendance at meetings.  Location was discussed as well as the best night to hold meetings; a motion was made to change the meeting night to the 2nd Wednesday in December to see if this attracts more people, motion passed.  The December meeting will be held Wednesday, December 12th at 7:00 at the CAT office in Bethlehem.
· Christmas Party – will be at Joe’s house on December 21st and will be for paid members only.  More details to follow.

· Forums – please do not “piggyback” on forums, stick to the topic!     
6. Open Discussion – none.

